


Pastor Lee van Rossen  M: 0435 795 910 

Generally available at the Church Office  

Tues-Fri 9:30 am to 4:30 pm. 
(If calling on Mondays, your call will divert to a Church Council member) 

Email Bulletin notices to stjameswhyalla@gmail.com 

or visit our website at www.stjameswhyalla.org.au 

Service arrangements for the next few weeks are as follows; 

Acts 7: 55-60 
The death of Stephen. 

1 Peter 2: 2-10 
God’s chosem people. A royal 

priesthood. 

John 14: 1-14 
Jesus is the way to the Father. 

 
* Click on the underlined bible 
readings to read the full text. 

Date Pastor’s Location 

The stone  the  
bui lders rejected 

has become          
the cornerstone . 

PSALM 118: 2  &  1 PETER 2: 7 

mailto:stjameswhyalla@gmail.com
http://www.stjameswhyalla.org.au
http://www.lca.org.au/
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Acts+7%3A55-60&version=NIVUK
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=+1+Peter+2%3A2-10+&version=NIVUK
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=+John+14%3A1-14&version=NIVUK


❖ MARK & LORENE VAN ROSSEN from the Red Sea 

Counselling  and Member Care Centre will visiting 

Whyalla on Monday 15th May and will share their 

experiences in the Hall at 2:00 pm. Please tell 

your friends and bring a plate of afternoon tea to 

share afterward 

❖ 60th  ANNIVERSARY of the St James Lutheran 

church building and congregation is planned for the weekend of the 28 & 

29 th October 2023. In readiness for a historical display, some labels 

have been placed on the walls in the church hall to cover baptisms, 

marriages, confirmations and any other special events over these 60 

years. We need your photos of events with names, dates as close to, 

what you remember about the event and who took the photos. An 

example of 1 or 2 photos on an A4 size sheet with these details would be 

much appreciated. Thank you to those who have been working on 

photos for the church display this will add to the memories and 

conversations for this 60th celebration. I am looking for someone 

interested to help me keep the Facebook activity up to date and topical. 

Soon there will be a call for help to start planning this 60th celebration, 

your ideas are welcomed. Cheers Carolyn Ronan. 

❖ THE WAY FORWARD - PROJECT TEAM APPOINTED:  The General Church 

Board and the College of Bishops have appointed the project team to 

lead the Ordination Resolution Way Forward project. The three-person 

team of Stella Thredgold, Tim Niewand and Tony Vong met for the first 

time on 18 April at the LCANZ head office in North Adelaide. The team’s 

primary role is to project-manage the implementation of the 2021-23 

General Synod resolution requesting a proposal to the next General 

Synod outlining how the LCANZ could operate as ‘one church with two 

different practices of ordination’. Read more  

https://www.lca.org.au/way-forward-project-team-appointed/
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